Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 20th September 2017
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), Kathryn Ward, Christine Lewis and John Pigg. 
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
61/17. Welcome & Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members of the Parish Council to the meeting and invited the Parishioner present to raise any matters of concern directly with the Parish Council. The ‘bleeping’ of the defibrillator was raised; a request for a picnic bench at the play park and an enquiry about when the Smartwater programme is to be delivered was also mentioned. The Chairman thanked the Parishioner for raising the concerns and agreed they would be addressed as part of the meeting this evening. There being no other concern the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
62/17.  Apologies for Absence. 
 Councillors Barry Spittle (work commitments) Henry Philips and David Plant (holidays). The apologies were accepted.
63/17. Declarations of Interest. 

Cllr G Hamilton raised an interest in the pond on Village Road. 
64/17.Minutes and actions of meetings held on 5th July 2017.
RESOLVED that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 5th July 2017 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
65/17. Matters arising not on the agenda. 
1. The continuation of the newsletter had still not been resolved as no one had come forward via the organisation contacts made. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would produce a leaflet to enquire of Parishioners if any wanted to volunteer to continue the venture. Once printed to be delivered to Cllr K Ward to distribute to those who have delivered the newsletter previously. 
66/17. Highway updates.

1. A442: The Clerk is due to meet the local Highway Inspector at the site on the 25/09/17 to discuss the location of picket gates plus potential planting areas and planter locations on the verges leading into Norton. 
2. Higford: Members raised concerns about the speed of traffic going to the Options College at Higford. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would write to the Principle at the College about the concerns. Members also raised about the 113 Arriva bus using the route as a short to access Beckbury. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would write to Arriva and Shropshire Council about the concerns.
3. Signage: The matter of signs for No’s 22 & 23 Village Road was raised. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would contact Shropshire Council about the problem.
67/17. Footpaths: Two footpaths remained outstanding on the A442 from Norton Villa to the bus stop and the opposite side past South Lodge. These two issues would be raised at the site meeting on the 25/09/17
68/17. Pond: The Clerk was in correspondence with the Apley Estate about the poor overgrown condition of the pond at Village Road. A response to the enquiry was awaited.
69/17. Broadband: nothing to report. Carried forward for further discussion with Cllr D Plant
70/17. Defibrillator: Ryan Forster a member of the Village Hall Committee agreed to raise the problem with defibrillator directly with the emergency services and would liaise directly with the Clerk.
71/17. Website: nothing to report.
72/17. Smart-Water project: Ryan Forster a member of the Village Hall Committee agreed to raise the ‘roll out’ of the project directly with the emergency services and would liaise directly with the Clerk.
73/17. Jubilee Play Park: The by-monthly report was tabled and agreed by members. Areas from the recent ROSPA Inspection included additional uprights to be replaced and safety surface upgrading. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk could proceed to quotes from the company who carried out upright replacement work in 16/17 and report back on safety surface upgrading.  
74/17.  Finance.
1. External Audit: Mazards have completed their external audit and have signed off the accounts
2. Payments: The following payments were agreed, members received an  updated budget.
	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100157
	D M Payroll Services Ltd (Payroll)
	£  28.50

	100158
	S J Gurr-Gearing (Jubilee Park maintenance) 
	£225.00

	100159
	Play safety Limited (ROSPA inspection)
	£270.00

	100160
	Post Office Ltd 
	£124.20

	100161
	Graham Bould (half year salary & allowance)
	£548.93

	100162
	Graham Bould (clerks expenses)
	£  50.52


75/17. Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	23/08/17
	1703935/LBC: 24, Village Road; lime floor, replacement stairs
	No objections

	20/09/17
	17/04222/FUL: Norton Villa, Bridgnorth Road: garage.


	No objections

	20/09/17
	17/04258/FUL: 24, Village Road: boundary fencing. 
	No objections


1. Additionally the Chairman raised the dialogue between the Apley Estate and Shropshire Council in terms of a Section 106 agreement allowing for access by local people into the four new properties to be constructed on the site of the old the substation within Norton. The Parish Council would also have a role in the selection of local people for these Estate tenancies. 
2. Members also enquired about progress on the transfer of the BT red phone box. The Clerk had nothing further to report but would enquire about progress in relation to a transfer from Shropshire Council.
3. A letter from Shropshire Councils Community Enablement Team was noted.
 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways
· Footpaths
· Pond

· Broadband

· Defibrillator
· Smart Water Project
· Jubilee Play Park

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 9.15pm 

Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
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